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Barby Townlands and Educational Charity 

Minutes of the meeting held by the Trustees on Tuesday 17th April 2018 

Trust met at Hopthorne Farm, 18 Kilsby Road, Barby at 7.30pm 

Present: Richard Camp (Chair), Rob Wilson, Sally Robbins, Carol Hamp, Jo Martin, Derek 

Middleton & Cat Sabine (Secretary)   

Catherine Lomax (co-opted representative from Barby Charity) did not attend.  

1. Welcome & Apologies 

Richard welcomed new Trustee Jo Martin to the meeting. 

 

Apologies received from Graham Sloper & Catherine Lomax 

 

 

2. Declarations of Interest 

None 

 

3. Minutes of the last meeting of 17th January 2018 

Agreed to be an accurate record of the meeting and signed by Chair – 

Richard Camp. 

 

4. Matters arising from the minutes (not occurring on agenda) 

Signage – RC concerned that there could be confusion over who is 

responsible for play area due to the Townlands signs on the gates. There 

are currently no signs advising that it is managed by the Parish Council. 

Derek to obtain costs for 5 signs saying “Managed by Barby & Onley Parish 

Council” for both park & sports field. 

 

 

 

 

DM 

5. Leases 

Graham Sloper kindly sent an email updating trustees on a few matters: 

The pasture field should now be let to Ian Birden, although Graham is yet 

to hear officially from Howkins.  

The issue of the fencing is outstanding as Howkins haven’t been able to 

come up with two quotes yet. Mr Birden is aware of this and okay to wait. 

Graham to continue chasing Howkins on this matter. 
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6. Land Management 

a) Allotments – Charlie Wilson is working on the strimming & is nearly done. 

There are approximately 6 empty plots to be covered once suitable tarp 

has been sourced. 

Trustees agreed that Charlie should also now take over the weed killing on 

the paths in the allotment. Rob to supervise this. 

 

b) Orchard – Richard has cut hedge on Hancock’s side as well as the 

blackthorn towards the back. 

Charlie has strimmed & raked the wildflower area. 

There is a Cubs clean up on Thursday; they will clear up all 

strimmings/cuttings etc. 

Tree is still overhanging path into orchard – Richard to cut down. 

Apple Day has been confirmed as Sunday 7th October 2pm until 4pm. Cat 

to chase Morris Men for confirmation of availability. 

Richard to source an apple expert to assist with naming the apple varieties. 

He will try Ryton Gardens first. 

Poppy Project – Trustees happy to go ahead. Decided to plant them in a 
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straight swathe down from xmas tree – must leave space for mowing. 

This is Parish Council land. Richard to speak to Catherine Camp to discuss 

this. 

c) Garage – Graham received a call a while back from Graham Lightfoot 

saying that the cost of the planned work was much more than they 

expected. He asked for a rent break to help with this. Graham Sloper 

advised that the income from the garage was a major part of the overall 

income for Townlands so this would not be possible. Trustees all agreed with 

this decision. 

d) Tennis Courts – Nothing to discuss. 

e) Pasture land – discussed in Leases. 

f) Arable land – Graham has previously asked Howkins & Harrison to get Mr. 

Evans to fix the broken gate. Trustees do not believe that this has yet been 

done. Graham to chase again. 

 

RC 
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7. Accounts 

Balance Sheet & Profit & Loss emailed to governors just before tonight’s 

meeting. 

Cat advised trustees that Stuart has stepped down from producing the 

annual accounts. Trustees suggested asking Nigel Gove to be 

replacement. Cat to speak to him 

Cat to organise a thank you gift of wine for Stuart 
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8. Correspondence 

None to discuss  

 

9. Grants 

Barby Rights of Way Maintainers – awarded £1,100 towards maintenance & 

replacement of gates & styles 

Onley Orchard – awarded £761 towards costs of setting up a community 

orchard.  

Barby Evergreens – awarded £550 towards coach costs for xmas & summer 

trip 

Barby Twinning Association – awarded £100 for books for children in both 

Barby & Vulaines sur Seine schools. 

Barby Church Fete – awarded £500 towards fete costs. 

Barby Village hall – awarded £2,500 towards cost of a replacement oil 

tank. 

 

 

10. AOB 

Grants for Young Persons – officially starting in September with schools but 

to commence with age appropriate parish children as soon as information 

is on website. 

Cat to send draft letter to Richard for final check & confirmation. 

Cat to send information to Ian Webb for inclusion in newsletter & website. 

 

Arts Festival – due to lack of committee forming interest this project agreed 

to be placed on the backburner. Trustees asked that Graham Sloper talks 

to Barby School about funding a travelling theatre company to perform for 

the children. 

 

Next meeting to be held in July. This meeting will be a walk round trustee 

land followed by drinks in the pub. Cat to set July date ASAP. Meeting 

closed at 9pm 
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